US. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

No. 899/50

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER SAN JUAN, P. R.

Jan. 13, 1925.

Hon. R. H. Todd, The Mayor, San Juan, P. R.

Dear Mr. Todd:

In acknowledgment of your letter of January 10, 1925, informing us that you were resigning your position as Commissioner of Immigration in Porto Rico and assuming the duties of Mayor of this city, I wish to convey to you the sincere regret of all the members of the immigration force that it is necessary for you to leave us.

We all reciprocate your kind words regarding our pleasant association during the period that we have had the honor of your incumbency as Commissioner, and trust that you will have great success and happiness in the honored position to which the people of San Juan have recently called you.

Very sincerely,

For the Force:

Assistant Commissioner

WAR/IWR